AT A SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300

in said township, at 5:00 p.m.

on Wednesday, the 22nd of February, 2012

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




Jeffery Scully, Assistant to the Attorney for the Town
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting Called to Order at 5:04 p.m.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the press was informed of this Special Meeting on February 21, 2012. Notice of this meeting was posted on the Town website and in the lobby of Town Hall on February 22, 2012.

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Councilman Piaquadio.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said at the February 1, 2012 Audit Workshop Meeting copies of the secondary effects studies and the potential use to regulate possible harmful secondary effects of adult or sexually oriented uses in the Town of Newburgh was distributed to the Town Board Members for their review and consideration. This information is also on the Town’s website for public review. 

Jeffery Scully gave the following description of the Law regarding adult or sexually oriented uses in the Town of Newburgh. These are businesses that engage in constitutionally protected free speech activities. Under the first and fourteenth amendments of the United States Constitution and the New York Constitution the speech and expressed activities that are engaged in by these businesses and by the patrons of these businesses are protected and can not be regulated by a government entity based on the content. The Supreme Court has said the regulation of the secondary effects of these adult businesses (such as decreasing property values, crime, the effects on neighborhoods and economic development can) be addressed through zoning ordinances and similar regulations.      

Jeffery Scully, prepared the memorandum for the Town Board’s consideration and determined which studies to present to the Board. The studies were selected because they are based on hard evidence. Mr. Scully reviewed the following studies with Board Members:

1.
The secondary effects of the concentration of adult use establishments in the Times Square Area

2. Study of police activity Milford: Testing for negative secondary effects of adult business

3. Adult Business-Study (Planning Department, City of Phoenix)

4. Adult use study (Newport News Department of Planning and Development)

5. Rural Hot Spots: The case of adult businesses (By Richard McCleary) 

6. Adult Entertainment Businesses in Indianapolis 

7. Report on Adult Oriented Businesses in Austin (Office of Land Development Services)

8. Survey of Florida Appraisers: Effect of Land Uses on Market Values

9. Adult Entertainment Study (Department of City Planning, City of New York)

10. Effects of Adults Entertainment Businesses on Residential Neighborhoods (Office of the City Attorney, City of El Paso)
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Mr. Scully said there is a common theme in the studies which is increasing secondary effects associated with adult orientated businesses regardless of the geographical area of the country. 

The regulation that the Board may consider is not regulation of speech but regulation of the activities associated with this expressive activity.  

In the applicable law the Board has to reasonably believe, based on everything that they have studied, that there are secondary effects associated with adult oriented business. The Board can then take the next step to ameliorate the secondary effects.  

Mark Taylor said he understands the Board is finding that there are basis to move forward in further developing basis for reasonable belief that there are negative secondary effects for the Town of Newburgh. A proposed Local Law will implement zoning regulations of these types of establishments in a form of a moratorium. Mr. Taylor distributed an Introductory Local Law imposing a six month moratorium on permits and approvals for adult oriented businesses to the Board Members for their review.

Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town Board so chooses can the six month moratorium be extended. 

Mr. Taylor said if the Town Board has been diligent it can be. 

Supervisor Booth distributed a draft of an Introductory Local Law imposing a six month moratorium on permits and approvals for adult-oriented businesses to the Board members and asked them to review and submit their comments to him. The information will be placed on the Town’s website. 

Mr. Scully reviewed this Local Law with the Board.  

RECESS

MOTION was made at 6:01p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to recess this meeting until  February 29, 2012 at 6:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.        .

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting recessed at 6:01 p.m.
Meeting resumed on FEBRUARY 29, 2012

The results of the Roll Call are as follows:

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




Jeffery Scully, Assistant to the Attorney for the Town
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

MOTION was made at 6:12 p.m., on Wednesday, February 29, 2012, by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Recess. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Imposing a Six Month Moratorium on Permits and Approvals for Adult-Oriented Businesses and Calling Public Hearing on April 2, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Imposing a Six Month Moratorium on Permits and Approvals for Adult-Oriented Businesses. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Mr. Taylor said the Board can consider the mapping of the sensitive sites. This Local Law does permit Adult-Oriented Businesses within the B, IB and I Zones providing they fall into the zoning use in the Code. They must be located over 1000 foot from the boundaries of Residential Districts, schools and other places of education. The Town has solicited a proposal from David Smith Associates to map the Town for an estimated cost of $3,600.00. There will be a charge of $400.00 for attending a meeting. 

Councilwoman Greene requested that Smith Associates put the areas into categories. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to hire David Smith Associates to map the Town for a cost not to exceed $4,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 6:24 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.         .

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 6:24 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
